



The Anaheim Rotary Newsletter November 10, 2003

MEETING HIGHLIGHTS

The crowd may have been smaller than usual this past Monday, but our meeting still had that familiar energy that the Anaheim Rotary is known for.

President Mary began by welcoming guests in attendance, which included Derrick Jones' two sons (asked if they would rather be at a Rotary Meeting or playing baseball, they both said "baseball"... what would you expect at the home of the Angels!).



Derrick and his two sons Jayden 3 and Kaelen 7. Or as Derrick puts it, his "pride and joy."

Our guest speaker was Cheryl Skidmore, who gave an inspiring talk about her company, "Fun with Horses," which teaches horseback riding to children as young as 3 years old. Cheryl highlighted several of their programs, including one that teaches the blind, another program for autistic children, and a program that provides free horseback lessons for youth from organizations such as the YMCA, Boy's and Girl's Club, and Olive Crest. Cheryl emphasized the positive impact that horses can have on children's lives as she shared a story about an autistic girl in their program. Cheryl concluded by inviting everyone to this year's Anaheim Rotary's Family Holiday Party/Day of the Horse Celebration:

SCHEDULED MEETINGS AND DATES TO REMEMBER

November 15 (Sat)
Harvest Bank/Scouting for Food, 440 N Loara St, 9:00—1:00
November 17

Guest Speaker: Frank Devlin November 24

Four Avenues of Service Meeting—Please bring a Guest!

December 5, 8, 9, 10 & 11

Braille Institute Holiday Festivities

December 15 (Sat)

Holiday Family Party/Day of the Horse Celebration *December 20 (Sat)*

John Priem's Holiday Party and Boat Parade *May 23-26, 2004*

Rotary International Convention in Osaka Japan April 15-25, 2004

Belize International Service Project / Harris Done Dental Clinic

ANAHEIM ROTARY FAMILY HOLIDAY PARTY (Day of the Horse Celebration)



What: FAMILY HOLIDAY PARTY Where: Anaheim Equestrian Center 1370 S. Sanderson

Anaheim

(located next to the Phoenix Club)
When: Saturday, December 13
Time: 10:00 am—4:00 pm

FREE LUNCH AND PONY RIDES FOR ROTARY CHILDREN!!!

IN THE SPOTLIGHT

S pecial recognition goes out to Jayne Jones and Rancho del Rio Stables for lending a hand to four-legged victims of recent firestorms. Jayne and her husband opened their stables to horses left homeless in the recent firestorms... as well as developing a network to find homes for horses throughout Southern California... way to go Jayne!!!

"SCOUTING FOR FOOD PLUS"

You can help make this year's "Scouting for Food Plus" the most successful food drive in Orange County! Join us this Saturday, November 15, from 9:00 AM to 1:00 PM at the Anaheim collection site located at 440 N. Loara St, in Anaheim. Orange County Boy Scouts and Girl Scouts will be collecting and dropping off food donations for the Second Harvest Food Bank, which receives and distributes food to local agencies that feed the needy. We need volunteers to direct traffic, unload cars, sort and box food and load trucks for transportation to the Second Harvest Food Bank. To sign up for this event, or for more information, please contact Lane Calvert at (714) 546-4990, ext. 181 or by e-mail at LaneC@oclfl.org.

CLUB OFFICER NOMINATIONS

Vic Dominguez

LBJ

oc Severson announced that, in accordance to established procedures, our past presidents propose the following slate of officers for next year:

President

Special Projects and

Club Historian

Evan Goldschlag -President Elect Vice President Lucille Kring Clarissa Kingsland – Secretary Greg Smith Treasurer Teddi Boston Community Service Chair Norm Buben Vocational Service Chair Larry Tarpley Club Service Chair Dick Clark International Service Chair Paul Andresen Foundation Chair Pam Richarde Sergeant at Arms

President Mary added that anyone who wanted to propose another member for a board position should contact her or Doc. To everyone's surprise one more nomination was made. LBJ nominated Greg Lewis for Fine-master again next year; President Mary Clark seconded the nomination, stating that Greg was truly a "fine" Fine-master everyone agreed!

PROPOSED NEW MEMBER

e are pleased to announce that Jeff Farano is sponsoring Sara French as a new member. Sara's family owns and operates Dubois Towing in Anaheim...welcome aboard Sara!

JOHN PRIEM'S ANNUAL HOLIDAY PARTY AND BOAT PARADE

ur annual Holiday party and Boat
Parade at John Priem's place is scheduled for
Saturday, December 20th. Watch for more
information on this event in the future— thanks
John!

BRAILLE HOLIDAY FESTIVITIES

S ave the date! Teddi announced that the Braille Institute would not host their annual holiday luncheon this year due to limited funding. Instead they have asked us to share the holiday season with them by serving coffee and desert! The dates for this event are December 5, 8, 9, 10 and 11th from 11:30 am to 1:00 pm. We would love to have five or six Rotarians attend each day and assist us in serving the students. A sign-up sheet will be passed out during our next meeting... please join us in this worthwhile event!



Two of our favorite Rotarians clowning around.

During Monday's meeting, Dick complained that Michael never shakes his hand, that Dick always has to initiate the courtesy of the handshake. So in this picture you can see that Dick has now taken to shaking Michael's tie instead.

By the way Michael, nice tie... we don't see you wearing one too often!!!

The Rotarian's FOUR-WAY TEST of the things we think, say or do

Is it the **TRUTH**?

Is it **FAIR** to all concerned?

Will it build GOODWILL and BETTER FRIENDSHIPS?

Will it be **BENEFICIAL** to all concerned?

OBJECT OF ROTARY

The Object of Rotary is to encourage and foster the ideal of service as a basis of worth enterprise and, in particular, to encourage and foster:

- 1. The development of acquaintance as ar opportunity for service;
- 2. High ethical standards in business and professions; the recognition of the worthiness of all useful occupations; and the dignifying of each Rotarian's occupation as an opportunity to serve society;
- 3. The application of the ideal of service in each Rotarian's personal, business, and community life;
- 4. The advancement of international understanding, goodwill, and peace through a world fellowship of business and professional persons united in the

THE ANAHEIM ROTARY

Meetings are held every Monday, 12 noon at:

Edison International Field

2000 E. Gene Autry Way Anaheim

> **President** Mary Clark

Pictures

Norm Buben Photomation (714) 527-2248

Publisher

Larry Tarpley Stadium Printing, Inc. (714) 634-1188